
 

 

 

Peru Selectboard Meeting 

April 21, 2021 

 

Present: Josh Witkin, Jennie Freeman, Melinda Beebe, Jon Mowry, Chuck Black, 

Todd Williams, Donna Williams 

Meeting Called to Order: Jon called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm. 

Review/Approve Minutes: Jon motioned to approve minutes from the April 7, 

2021 meeting.  Chuck seconded.  All in favor; motion passed. 

Request to Change Agenda: None 

Public Comment: None 

Road Foreman Report: None 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Summer maintenance projects – roof repairs – awaiting quote on town garage and 

slates on town office and historical society.  Insulating ceiling/roof of fire house.   

OLD BUSINESS: 

Town Clerk Transition: Jennie’s last day in the office will be May 6, 2021, at 

which point Melinda Beebe, currently Assistant Clerk, will become Town Clerk.  

Opening for Assistant Clerk/Assistant Treasurer has been posted on website and in 

multiple location.   

OTHER BUSINESS: 

Jon moved to approve both overweight permits from William Crandall and Casella 

Waste with the condition that loads originate or terminate in Peru.   

Jon moved to authorize fund transfers that were approved at town meeting from the 

formerly named New Pavement Reserve to the newly named Highway Surfacing 

Fund and the transfer from the formerly named Village Green Fund to the newly 

named Town Park Reserve Fund.  Todd seconded.  All in favor; motion passed.    



 

 

Covid money update – The town may receive $120,000.  Federal guidelines will be 

published to provide guidance as to how these funds are directed in the future 

funds.  

Review Bills and Approve Payments: Selectboard viewed and approved bills for 

payment.   

 

Chuck moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:20 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jennie Freeman 

 

 


